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To:   Affiliated Federations  
 
Copy:    Margaret Brooks, CEPA President 
 CERS Central Committee 

 
Oporto, November 24th, 2015 
 
Subject: Combined – Cadet and Youth European Championships 
 
 

Dear Presidents of the National Federations, 
 
With my best regards. 
 
According to the email received yesterday from the FIRS President, Hn. Sabatino 
Aracu, in response to the letter sent by CERS on November 9, 2015, regarding 
the above mentioned subject, I note with satisfaction that it was granted total 
freedom to the CERS to decide whether, or not, to continue with Combined in 
the categories of Youth and Cadets. 
 
Therefore, and in the exercise of autonomy, I inform you that I have decided to 
keep the Combined European Championships in Youth and Cadets in Artistic 
Skating discipline. 
 
 

Yours sincerely. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Fernando Claro 
President 
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